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	 Aanii!
	 This	month,	I	have	traveled	
throughout	the	U.P.	and	lower	
Michigan	to	some	20	locations	

to	meet	with	members	on	our	
Lansing	casino	project.	Tribal	
members	asked	many	good	and	
tough	questions	about	the	project	
and	I	am	extremely	grateful	to	all	
members	who	took	the	time	to	
attend.	At	the	meetings,	we	took	
a	poll	of	those	attending.	Based	
on	the	surveys,	most	members	
–	68	percent	of	them	–	said	they	
support	the	project,	though	some	
are	still	opposed.	
	 We	held	the	meetings	to	make	
sure	tribal	members	understand	
that	the	Lansing	casino	is	not	
another	Greektown	Casino,	and	
that	the	tribe	assumes	no	finan-
cial	risks	for	the	project	unless	
and	until	the	federal	government	
approves	it.	After	explaining	the	
details,	we	generally	received	
positive	feedback.	

	 I	was	notified	last	week	that	a	
referendum	petition	was	submit-
ted	and	will	likely	go	out	to	the	
membership.	The	board	of	direc-
tors	will	review	this	on	Tuesday,	
March	6,	and	then	send	out	for	
a	vote	of	the	members.	I	believe	
the	wisdom	of	our	tribal	mem-
bers	will	prevail.
	 Membership	needs	to	know	
that	if	they	vote	to	disapprove	
this	project,	it	will	be	devastat-
ing	for	our	future	plans.	It	would	
affect	substantial	enhancement	
to	our	elder	checks,	annual	rev-
enues	to	the	elder	health	self-suf-
ficiency	fund,	the	elder	employ-
ment	fund,	funeral	assistance	
fund,	education	assistance	fund	
and	college	scholarship	fund	
that	would	provide	tuition	for	
any	tribal	member	regardless	of	

blood	quantum.
	 We	may	NEVER	AGAIN	have	
this	opportunity	to	pursue	this	
type	of	venture	where	developers	
Jerry	Campbell	and	associates	
will	fund	the	predevelopment	and	
legal	fees	of	the	project.	At	this	
point	in	time	we	could	not	even	
think	about	pursuing	this	business	
venture	without	the	$10	million	
predevelopment	money	in	place.
	 In	addition,	the	tribe	may	be	
held	liable	for	breaking	of	a	con-
tract	and	could	be	sued.
	 Contrary	to	what	the	individu-
al	who	is	pushing	this	referendum	
says,	the	board	of	directors	has	
the	duty	and	obligation	of	our	
Constitution	to	“manage	any	and	
all	economic	affairs	and	enter-
prises	of	the	tribe	and	to	engage	
in	any	business	not	contrary	to	

the	federal	law	that	will	further	
the	economic	development	of	
the	tribe	or	its	members	and	to	
use	tribal	funds	or	other	tribal	
resources	for	such	purpose.”	
(Article	VII	–	Powers,	Section	1.)	
This	is	why	you,	our	members,	
elected	your	unit	representatives	
—	to	represent	you	and	to	further	
develop	the	tribe.	That	is	what	
we	are	doing	with	this	Lansing	
casino	project.	
	 Before	you	vote	on	the	com-
ing	referendum	ballot,	which	I	
hope	you	will	do,	please	have	all	
the	facts	from	credible	sources.	If	
you	have	any	questions,	please	do	
not	hesitate	to	contact	my	office	
or	your	unit	representative.
	 Respectfully,
	 Joe	Eitrem

	 Ahniin	Anishnabeg.
	 I	write	with	a	heavy	heart,	there	
have	been	so	many	people	that	
have	walked	on	this	winter	in	our	
community.	I	just	want	to	say	a	
special	prayer	for	all	those	tribal	
members	who	lost	someone	this	
season	and	for	those	people	who	
are	struggling	with	sick	relatives.	
Miigwech	Gzhe-mnidoo	maanda	
giizhegat.	This	is	the	simplest	
prayer	and	it	is	one	of	thanks	to	
the	Creator.	With	Semaa	in	your	
hand,	this	is	the	easiest	way	to	
give	thanks	to	the	Creator	for	this	
day.
	 We	will	be	going	into	our	next	
board	meeting	having	to	make	a	

decision	as	to	whether	or	not	to	
proceed	with	the	Lansing	project.	
A	referendum	was	submitted	and	
we	will	hear	from	the	Election	
Committee	and	the	Legal	Division	
to	see	if	the	referendum	was	sub-
mitted	properly	and	is	sufficient	to	
send	out	for	a	vote.
	 This	last	month	has	been	a	
flurry	of	meetings	with	the	mem-
bership	in	the	Michigan	area.	I	will	
say	that	most	meetings	have	gone	
well.	The	general	feeling	going	
into	the	meeting	is	one	of	opposi-
tion	and	skepticism	but	when	the	
people	adjourned,	our	membership	
was	generally	in	support	of	our	
efforts.

	 Here’s	the	thing	people;	you	
can	vote	on	this	but	it	does	not	
make	it	a	better	project.	You	can	
vote	on	it	but	it	does	not	guarantee	
success.	You	can	vote	on	it	and	we	
will	have	to	spend	another	$35,000	
on	a	referendum	we	cannot	afford.	
You	can	vote	on	it	and	spend	the	
money,	that	is	your	right.	Here	is	
the	most	important	thing…What	if	
it	gets	voted	down?
	 If	the	Kewadin	Lansing	Casino	
project	gets	voted	down,	our	
tribe	will	still	have	declining	rev-
enues	and	increasing	population	
demands.	If	it	gets	voted	down,	
our	tribe	will	still	have	a	“Boomer”	
population	that	will	continue	to	see	

their	elder	checks	decline.	If	it	gets	
voted	down,	you	will	see	more	
belt	tightening	and	less	member-
ship	services.	Simple	factors	that	
I	can	point	to	are	increasing	gas	
prices	and	increasing	food	costs.	
Those	are	indicators	of	what	we	
will	be	dealing	with	the	rest	of	this	
year.	Our	tribe	needs	this	revenue	
source	to	work.	We	simply	cannot	
go	on	the	way	we	have	and	I	as	a	
tribal	leader	cannot	stand	back	and	
watch	us	backslide.		Please	vote	to	
support	the	Lansing	project.
	 Sincerely,
	 Debra-Ann	Pine
	 440-1334	
	 debrapine@yahoo.com

	 You	may	have	attended	one	
of	the	many	membership	meet-
ings	the	chairman	and	Legal	
Department	have	held	in	the	
units,	as	well	as	downstate	to	
provide	accurate	and	truthful	
facts	pertaining	to	the	Kewadin	

Lansing	project.	In	Unit	II,	we	
have	held	one	at	both	tribal	
centers	in	Newberry	and	Hessel	
and	will	also	be	holding	one	in	
Naubinway	this	coming	week.		
	 There	was	an	attempt	to	
schedule	in	Detour/Drummond	
but	those	I	spoke	with	stated	
they	would	attend	at	the	tribal	
center.	If	anyone	is	interested	
in	having	an	additional	meet-
ing	in	a	specific	location	in	our	
unit,	please	contact	Director	
Hollowell	or	I	and	we	will	make	
arrangements	with	the	chair-
man’s	office	to	schedule.	We	
want	all	members	to	be	educated	
and	well	informed	of	the	inten-
tions	for	this	project.	
	 This	past	month	has	been	
busy	with	policy	review	and	
we	again	will	be	addressing	the	
separation	of	the	CEO	and	chair-
man	based	on	the	secretarial	
election	that	was	held	some	time	

ago.	I	have	placed	this	on	our	
agenda	many	times	to	discuss	
and	am	relieved	that	other	board	
members	feel	the	need	to	discuss	
and	address	for	a	solution	and	
outcome	to	move	forward.	I	will	
keep	you	posted	of	our	progress	
and	be	consistent	about	the	need	
to	secure	the	separation	for	a	
smoothly	run	government.	
	 We	will	also	be	discussing	
the	Constitution	Committee	and	
the	document	we	have	drafted.	
I	encourage	everyone	to	attend	
these	open	workshops	so	that	
you	can	help	us	steer	this	once	
again;	we	have	a	final	product	
but	the	document	has	never	been	
fully	supported	by	leadership	
(past	or	present)	or	the	member-
ship.	I	believe	we	need	to	pri-
oritize	and	make	amendments,	
just	as	we	did	for	prohibiting	
board	members	to	hold	office	
and	work	for	the	tribe	(this	is	

prohibited	now	and	changed	in	
our	Constitution)	and	separating	
the	CEO	and	chairperson.	That	
seems	to	be	the	only	way	we	can	
accomplish	the	necessary	chang-
es	that	are	needed.	Please	call	
your	reps,	call	(800)	793-0660,	
or	view	our	schedule	on	the	web-
site	to	attend	these	important	dis-
cussions.	At	our	monthly	Unit	II	
meeting	I	will	be	gathering	input	
on	what	you	believe	is	priority	
for	changes	needed.	
	 As	always,	we	constantly	
receive	financial	reports	to	keep	
us	updated	on	our	financial	sta-
tus.	I’m	very	happy	to	announce	
that	we	ended	up	in	the	black	
for	2011,	with	a	reserve.	We	
did	not	carry	a	deficit	into	2012	
from	2011.	With	our	spending	
decisions	and	programs	reducing	
costs,	WITHOUT	cutting	any	
services,	we	were	able	to	have	
this	outcome.	Miigwech	to	our	

staff	that	has	been	watching	this	
carefully	and	assisting	our	pro-
grams.	We	still	have	a	very	long	
way	to	go	to	pay	off	our	debt	
and	increase	revenue,	but	this	
is	the	best	financial	picture	we	
have	been	in,	IN	YEARS.	I	will	
continue	to	be	very	cautious	and	
prioritize.	
	 It’s	again	election	time	for	
our	tribe,	it	gets	ugly	and	many	
non-truths	are	spread	in	our	com-
munities	to	hurt	people	—	please	
beware	of	this.	
	 As	always,	please	contact	me	
directly	(484-2954	or	lcausley@
saulttribe.net)	if	you	would	like	
to	meet	or	discuss	any	issues	or	
concerns.	Many	of	you	I	will	see	
at	our	three	monthly	meetings	in	
the	unit	and	will	attend	as	regu-
lar	and	scheduled.
	 Baamaa	Pii,
	 Lana	Causley,
	 Vice	Chairwoman
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Tribe has best financial picture seen in years

No Lansing casino means declining revenue

		 The	Sault	Ste.	Marie	Tribe	of	
Chippewa	Indians	seeks	quali-
fied	licensed	attorneys	and/or	
non-attorneys	for	the	position	
of	Appellate	Judge	in	the	Sault	
Ste.	Marie	Chippewa	Tribal	
Appellate	Court.	The	Appellate	
Court	has	4	vacancies	to	fill,	as	
follows:
	 —	Three	licensed	attorney	
positions	(two	active	and	one	
reserve)
	 —	One	elder	position	(may	
be	attorney	or	non-attorney)	
	 The	Appellate	Court	meets	
monthly.	Oral	argument	is	

held	in	Sault	Ste.	Marie,	Mich.	
Appeals	filed	vary	from	year	
to	year,	but	typically	can	be	
anywhere	from	one	to	four	per	
year.
	 These	positions	include	
a	$200	per	month	stipend.	
Licensed	attorney	positions	are	
also	paid	at	the	rate	of	$150	per	
hour	with	a	maximum	billing	of	
$5,000	per	year.
	 Qualifications	for	licensed	
attorney	positions	include:
				•	Must	be	a	member	of	
the	Sault	Ste.	Marie	Tribe	of	
Chippewa	Indians.

				•	Must	be	a	member	in	good	
standing	with	the	State	Bar	of	
Michigan.
	 Qualifications	for	elder	
(attorney	or	non-attorney)	
position	include:
				•	Must	be	a	member	of	
the	Sault	Ste.	Marie	Tribe	of	
Chippewa	Indians.
				•	Must	be	age	60	or	older.
				•	If	an	attorney,	must	be	a	
member	in	good	standing	with	
the	State	Bar	of	Michigan.
	 To	further	be	considered	
for	these	positions,	applicants	
should	be	able	to	demonstrate	

that	they	have:
				•	Substantial	education	and	
experience	working	with	tribal,	
state	and	federal	law.
				•	Extensive	knowledge	in	
juvenile,	criminal	and	child	
welfare	proceedings.
				•	Knowledge	and	understand-
ing	of	the	history	and	traditions	
of	the	Sault	Tribe.
				A	letter	of	interest,	resume,	
and	application	should	be	
submitted	to	Sault	Ste.	Marie	
Chippewa	Tribal	Court,	2175	
Shunk	Road,	P.O.	Box	932,	
Sault	Ste.	Marie,	MI	49783,	

Attn:	Court	Administrator.
	 Applications	can	be	picked	
up	at	the	Sault	Ste.	Marie	
Chippewa	Tribal	Court	or	found	
at	www.saulttribe.com,	in	the	
download	section	of	Tribal	
Court’s	webpage	under	the	gov-
ernment	tab.	A	copy	of	Tribal	
Code	is	also	available	to	view	
at	www.saulttribe.com.		
	 For	more	information,	please	
contact	the	court	administrator’s	
office	at	(906)	635-7747,	or	via	
email	at	tswan@saulttribe.net.	
	 The	deadline	to	submit	an	
application	is	April	6,	2012.

Attorneys and elders sought for appellate court


